
 
 

 

Every year on August 6th,, the Catholic Church celebrates the Feast of the 
Transfiguration of the Lord. This feast represents an extraordinary event when Jesus 
becomes transfigured and radiant in glory upon Mount Tabor. This miracle of Jesus 
happens in front of the apostles Peter, James and John. Moreover, it is also the 
revelation of his divine glory for all of us, and in some sense, it is a foretaste of our 
future vision of God and our participation in the divine nature. Dear fellow Branch 
Officers and Members of the Chicago District FCSLA, I am praying for us that we will be 
continually delighted from our possibility to encounter Jesus in the Sacrament of the 
Eucharist, where Christ is really, truly, and substantially present under the remaining 
appearances of bread and wine. 
 
 

 


